
 



 

Faith Lutheran Church 
2335 S. Webster Ave. 

Green Bay, WI 54301 
 

Church Office Hours:  
Monday-Thursday 

8:00 am—12:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

Church Staff Numbers and Emails: 
 
Main Phone Number 920 435-5524 
 
 

Pastor Joshua Errer  
  ext. 207  flcgb.pastor@gmail.com 
  492-9835 (cell) 
 
Vicar Chase Greenhagen  
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
  
Paul Heiser | Director of Music  
  ext. 203  flcgb.music@gmail.com 
 
Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 
  ext. 206   flcgb.dce@gmail.com  
  (224) 343-1467 (cell) 
 
Angela Stiles | Administrative Assistant/Media Publication 
  435-5524  flcgb.media@gmail.com 
 
Angie Smet| Administrative Assistant 
  435-5524  flcgb.office@gmail.com  
   
Jodie Suomi | Bookkeeper 
  ext. 205  flcgb.bus.office@gmail.com 
   
Faith Christian Preschool 
  965-0795 ext. 216  faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com 
   

Other useful emails: 
 
Christian Growth (Sunday School) flcgb.ss@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary (Offerings) flcgb.donate@gmail.com 

Scrip Program   flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) flcgb.lwml@gmail.com 
 

SUMMER SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Now through Labor Day 

Sundays at 8 am & 9:30 am 

Mondays at 6:30 pm 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 
**Beginning September 10** 

Sundays at 8 am & 10:30 am 
(Christian Growth Hour at 9:15 am) 

Mondays at 6:30 pm 



 
August/September, 2023 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ at Faith Lutheran Church, 
     A couple of weeks ago, a member described life to me in a way I hadn’t 
thought of before.  He said it is a lot like a roll of toilet paper, the closer you get 
to the end, the faster it goes!  While this might not be the most elegant 
description I have come across, it made me smile and I thought it might make 
you smile too. 
     There is truth to this observation.  We all tend to describe life this way.  That 
it seems to go faster and faster every year, even though the same number of 
minutes, days, weeks, and months are in it.  Part of this, I have always thought, is 
because of perspective.  When you are five, one year is 20% of your life.  When 
you are 80, five years is only 6% of your life.  By comparison it goes faster 
because it is a smaller amount of the time you have live. 
     With summer coming to an end, we become acutely aware of how quickly 
time has passed because of all the things we haven’t done with our summer or 
because it just wasn’t like the long, lazy summers of our childhood.  I am acutely 
aware of this passage of time because, all of a sudden, I have a child starting 
catechism!  Of all the milestones we have hit as a family, this one strikes me as 
the most impactful measure of time.  When I began ministry, it was without 
children, and now, my oldest is 11 and is going to catechism camp with me.  
Where has time gone?  I am finding it hard to believe he is this old already.  But 
he is, and for the next 12 years, we will have at least one of our children in 
catechism classes.  One can only imagine how much time will seem to have 
passed during this portion of our lives. 
     So why spend time pondering the passage of time?  There are two answers to 
that question, and both reveal a truth about God to us.  First, pondering the 
passage of time inevitably causes us to consider what has happened in the past, 
the time that has brought us to now.  When we look back, we can see the joys 
and the challenges of life, and because we are Children of God, we can also see 
him at work in the ways he has blessed and preserved us along the way.  This 
prepares us for the second reason we ponder the passage of time, it is to 
contemplate the future.  As God’s children, this contemplation is not met with 
fear or despair, but hope and promise.  Because we can look  back and see the 
mercy of God always present in our lives, we can also look forward and know 
that God will be consistent with who he is and what he has done for his people.  
As the Psalmist says, “his steadfast love endures forever.” 
      In other words, it doesn’t matter if your roll is at the beginning or rapidly 
spinning towards its end, the promise of God remains the same, His love endures 
forever.  It precedes time and will outlast our lives as it extends into the life 
eternal.  He is the same yesterday, today, and always.  What a promise this is. 
     Take time, in these last days of summer, to give thanks for what God has 
done and rejoice in what he has promised to do.  Time may be passing around 
you, but God is always with you. 

 
May God Bless You Always, 
Pastor Errer 



 



 Address update for the DeBoers 

902 Forest Ave. 
Fort Wayne, IN 46805 

God’s blessings to Jordan and Tobie as Jordan  

continues his schooling at Concordia Theological     

Seminary—Fort Wayne. We will look toward his Call 

Placement in the Spring where he will receive his first 

call as a Pastor. 

Welcome Vicar Greenhagen 

On Sunday, August 6, Vicar Greenhagen was      

installed as our    Vicar. He will be here at Faith 

from August 2023-July 2024. 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
    I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks for 
your warm welcome this past week as I began my 
vicarage here at Faith Lutheran. Moving to a new 
city can be intimidating, but I couldn't have felt 
more at home. Your words of encouragement mean so much. 
I also cannot describe the joy on my face when I arrived at my 
new home and found its cupboards well-stocked with my   
favorite foods. Thank you for all your generosity. 
    I look forward to getting to know each of you and learning 
from you. I pray that God would richly bless our time             
together. 
 In Christ, 
Vicar Greenhagen 

Our softball team had an 

amazing season! They 

played hard, worked      

together, and had fun while 

winning almost all of their 

games. Way to go Fireballs! 



 

Men’s Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 6:00 am in the Fellowship Hall 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 9:30 am in the Lounge 

Come to the Lounge on Tuesday Mornings for a  
discussion led Bible Study learning more about 
God’s Word and daily life. Pastor Errer is currently 
leading the Bible Study  on the Ten Commandments. 

Tuesday mornings starting promptly at 6 am 
and ending at 7 am in the fellowship hall. 
Coffee and light breakfast will be provided.  

The Order of Matins 
Tuesdays at 9:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Beginning Tuesday, May 30, we will be having the 
Order of Matins in the Sanctuary on Tuesday 
Mornings at 9 am. All are welcome. 

Christian Growth Adult Bible Study 
Sundays at 9:15 am in the Fellowship Hall 

**BEGINNING SEPTEMBER 10** 

Christian Growth Hour has lessons for all age 
groups. Our Adult Bible Study dives deeper and 
aligns with the lessons that the children are 
learning at Sunday School. This encourages con-
versation within the household to discuss what 
was learned on Sunday. *High Schoolers are 
encouraged to attend this Bible Study 



 

T.A.L.K. Bible Study 
Podcast launched on Thursdays 
Available on our website, Spotify, and other podcast programs 

Each week on Thursdays, a podcast featuring our 
Director of Parish Music Paul Heiser and the preach-
er for the upcoming Sunday will give a little more 
background on the theological and liturgical aspects 
of the next worship service. They will also discuss 
one of the hymns for the upcoming service as well. 

The Feast Bible Study  
1st Tues. of the Month | 6:30 pm in the Lounge 

Join together with other young adult members of the  
congregation for Bible Study, devotions, fellowship, 
and food. 
This bible study/discussion is lead by Director of Chris-
tian Education, Alex Wright and will be held in the 
Lounge.  
*Child care is coordinated at Church during Bible 
Study. Contact Alex at flcgb.dce@gmail.com if you 
have any questions.   

Women’s Bible Study  
Wednesdays at 6:30 pm 

**September 13-November 1** 

Women's Bible Study will resume Wednesday, Sep-
tember 13. We will be using the book, Meant for 
Good: A Study of Joseph by Donna Snow.  It is available 
for purchase from Amazon, ChristianBook, and CPH.   
 
If you plan to attend, please let us know in advance by 
contacting either Pat Falkenhagen 
at patfalk67@gmail.com  or Gina Bents 
at gbents@new.rr.com. We will meet at 6:30 p.m. 
Wednesdays in the church lounge.   

mailto:patfalk67@gmail.com
mailto:gbents@new.rr.com


 

THE APOSTLES’ CREED 
I am sure we all enjoyed the outdoors at some point in the last few 
months. The warm sun on your skin, the cool breeze at night, the 
blossoming trees and flowers, the sound of the birds, or the smell of a 
bonfire. We all enjoy different things about the outdoors and some-
times we take it all for granted. All the wonderful sights, sounds, 
smells and activities of nature that we are able to enjoy. We know 
that God has created the world but He did not have to create the 
world. He did so out of love. Not only did God create the world but He 
continues to sustain it. We are only able to experience all the joys of 
God’s creation because God has made it so.  
 
The First Article 
I believe in God, the Father Almighty, Maker of heaven and earth. 
What does this mean? I believe that God has made me and all crea-
tures; that He has given me my body and soul, eyes, ears, and all my 
members, my reason and all my senses, and still takes care of them. 

Notes from Faith Lutheran Church Music 

Paul Heiser—Director of Parish Music 

Choir and Handbells Resume Tuesday Rehearsals 
 
The first rehearsal for Adult Choir will be on Tuesday, September 5th.  
Adult Choir meets on Tuesdays at 6:45, usually in the church balcony. 
After enjoying our first normal year of singing together since the pandemic and 
adding a few new voices, we are eager to start meeting again this fall. Singing 
the Biblical and devotional texts of the songs builds us up in the faith, and the 
fellowship between choir members creates a sense of community that has few 
equals in the life of the church. New members are always welcome even if you 
can only participate for part of the church year or need to work around weekends 
away. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the director, Paul 
Heiser, at the church.    
  
The first rehearsal for Handbells will be on Tuesday, September 5th at 
5:45 p.m.   We typically meet in the left transept of the sanctuary,     
although sometimes it is necessary to rehearse in the basement music 
room. 
If you are interested in playing handbells, please contact the director Paul Heiser 
at the church in advance so that we can make sure each player is assigned bells 
that offer the most appropriate challenge.  An extensive musical background is 
not required – only the ability to count to 3 and 4, and a patient and cheerful  
attitude.  

With DCE  

Alex 

Wright 



 

10:30 

10:30 



 

If you would like to help support the purchase of Bibles (given at 

baptism and in the 2nd/3rd grade) or help support youth education 

at Faith, please make a donation via the offering plate designating 

the gift as either "Youth Bibles," or "Youth Education."  

Please join us for our annual Blessing of the 

Backpacks on Sunday, August 20th at the  

8 & 9:30 services. 

We will pray for a happy, successful, & 

healthy school year. Each blessed backpack 

will receive a special key chain as a  

memento!  

ATTENTION SECOND & THIRD GRADERS 

Please join us on Sunday, August 20, where we will be giving you a Faith 

Alive Bible to have in time for the beginning of the School Year. Not only will 

you be using this Bible throughout the school year, but we use this Bible   

during Sunday School, and Catechism Class here at Faith Lutheran Church. 

We hope to see you on August 20! God’s blessings to you as you begin 3rd 

grade! 
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Sun Mon Tue 

   

3    
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
 

4 LABOR DAY 
Church Office 

Closed 
 

NEWLHS & 
Trinity  

No School 
 

Service 6:30 pm 
 

5 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

The Feast Bible Study 6:30 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

10     RALLY DAY! 
*Service Times Change* 

Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am  

Service 10:30 am 

11 
Service 6:30 pm 

12 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Blood Drive 12:30-5:30 pm  

Handbells 5:45 pm 
All Boards’ Mtg 6:00 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 
Council Mtg 7:15 pm 

17   
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Faith Potluck 11:30 am 

 

18 
Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

19 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

24 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Youth Paintball 1 pm 

25 
The Faithfuls 

11:30 am 
Service 6:30 pm 

26 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 
Handbells 5:45 pm 



 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

1 Trinity & 

NEWLHS—

no school 

 

2 

 

6  
FCP 4K (M,W,F)  1st Day 

Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 
Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 

Book Group 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

7 
FCP 3K  (T,Th) 1st 

Day 
 

T.A.L.K. Podcast 
 

8 
 

 
 
 

 

9 

 

13 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

14  
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 
 
 

15 
 

16 

20 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 
 
 

21 
FCP 

Walk-a-thon   
 

T.A.L.K. Podcast 
Bunko 2 pm 

 
 
 

22 
NEWLHS, 
Trinity & 

FCP 
Walk-a-thon   

 
 
 
 

23 
Trinity Carnival 
10 am-12:30 pm 

 
NEWLHS 

Homecoming 

27  
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

28 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 
 
 

29 30 

Service times return to 8 am and 10:30 am 

and Christian Growth Hour resumes at 

9:15 am on Sunday, September 10th 



 Orphan Grain Train School Supply Drive 
If you are out and doing “back to school” shopping and see 
items on sale, please consider getting a few extra for the 
school kits. spiral notebooks, pens, pencils, packs of construc-
tion paper, 24-count crayon box, ruler, glue sticks, scissors, 
eraser, 12-count package of colored pencils, and pencil sharp-
ener. Questions—contact Jan Luhrs at  920-559-1040 

Women of Faith 
The National LWML convention in Milwaukee was exciting, uplifting, and  
fulfilling! Exhilarating worship, Bible studies, speakers, music, fellowship, and 
good food happened throughout the convention! My favorite moments include 
the procession of singing pastors from the North Illinois, South Wisconsin, and 
North Wisconsin Districts, the parade of flags from the 89 countries where our 
mites make a difference, opening worship service with Holy Communion, the 
procession of banners hand-crafted by LWML women, and collecting hugs from 
friends. Plan now to attend the next National LWML Convention in Omaha, NE 
in 2025! -Arlene Doepke 

Save the Date 
The next North Wisconsin District convention for LWML will take place in  
Appleton next June (2024). 

Please have donations in by Sunday, September 17. 



 

"We know nutrition is important for       
children during the school year but, some 
parents find it difficult to provide snacks 
for them.  The Evangelism Committee is 
collecting snacks during the month of   
September for the children of Webster       
Elementary School.  There will be a      
collection box in the back of the church 
from September 9-23 if you would like to participate.   

Suggested snacks- Goldfish crackers, backed chips, fruit snacks,    
applesauce pouches, single-serve cheese and crackers, etc.  

Snacks need to be single-serve- No nuts, please. Thank you for     
sharing God's love with the children in our neighborhood." 

Peanut Butter and Jelly Drive for Paul’s Pantry 
The Q90 radio Family is going to be running a com-
munity peanut butter and jelly collection! The 
drive will run from 8/1/2023 to 8/31/2023. 
Their goal is to help stock the food shelves of 
Paul’s Pantry in Green Bay with shelf stable, high 
protein, and highly requested products.    
Please look for the “Q90 Peanut Butter and Jelly 
collection” box at church during August. 
Thanks in advance for your help. 
For Questions - contact Karen Mielke 920-680-5249 

he Evangelism Council thanks you for your kindness in respect to the 
Bible donations. So far our Church has donated over 50 Bibles, and 
approximately 25 devotionals and other Christian books to the “Love 
Packages” ministry. 

Please continue to  place extra Bibles in any condition, and for any 
age group, in the collection bin labeled “Used Bible Donations”, un-
der the coat rack across from the mailboxes. 

For questions, please call Donna Koehler 920-
339-9229 or Karen Mielke 920-680-5249 

www.lovepackages.org 

http://www.lovepackages.org/


 



 

 
Youth Nights will resume on 

Wednesday, September 6! 
Wednesday night schedule: 
5:30 Catechism Classes 
6:30-7:15—Jr. High Youth 
7-7:40—Teen Handbells (open to all Youth)  
7:30-8:30—High School Youth 

September Youth Event: 
Paintball at Commando Paintball  (in Little 

Suamico) is on Sunday, September 24th! 
Let DCE Alex Wright know if you will be  

joining in the fun! 
(open to both Jr. High and High School 

Youth Groups) 

Students in Catechism Classes this 
year will be going to Catechism 
Camp on August 13-15. If you have 
any questions, or would like more  
information about Catechism Classes, 
please contact DCE Alex Wright at 
flcgb.dce@gmail.com 

Please remember our mandatory  
orientation meeting with both parents 
and students is Wednesday, August 23rd 
at 5:30 p.m. We will go through what 
the year will look like and what  
expectations are.  

Catechism classes begin on  
September 6. Class starts at 5:30 p.m. 
on Wednesdays and students are also 
required to stay for youth night  
directly after class until 7:15 p.m.  



 

~ Having fun at Catechism Camp (Aug. 13-15)  ~ 

Pastor Errer, Vicar Greenhagen, and DCE Alex Wright, 
along with our Catechism Classes went to Camp Luther to 

“Kick Off” the Catechism year. There, they had fun  
bonding together as a class, learned more about what and 

why they will be learning this year and strengthen their 
relationship with God. 

 
Mark your calendars now for next year’s Catechism 

Camp:  August 11-13, 2024 



 Let the favor of the Lord our God be upon us, and establish 
the work of our hands; yes, establish the work of our 

hands!   
Psalm 90:17 

Summer is slowing down and a new school year  
season is on the verge of gearing up! This school year 
brings changes for Faith  Christian Preschool, as we welcome a  
new director and co-teaching team.  Jenny Smith and Jessica Willis 
joined FCP with a combined 15+ years of experience in the field of  
Early Childhood Education.  They are excited to open their arms and 
their hearts to the children of the community as they seek to nurture 
both the hearts and  minds of the young students enrolled at Faith  
Christian Preschool.  
Some upcoming important dates to keep in mind for the Preschool are: 

Blessing of the Backpacks: Sunday, August 20th @ FLC  
Parent Orientation:  Monday, August 28th  
Meet the Teacher: Wednesday, August 30th  
First day of School for the 4-year-old class (M/W/F): Wed., Sept. 6th  
First day of School for the 3-year-old class (T/TH): Thurs., Sept. 7th  
NEWLSA Walk-A-Thon Fundraiser: Thurs. & Fri., Sept. 21st & 22nd @ 
FCP 

 
We pray God’s Blessings over the events and transitions of the school, 
and that He may establish His Kingdom work through His servants,  
Mrs. Smith and Mrs. Willis.   
 
 
 

 
Mrs. Jessica Willis 

Teacher  

 
Mrs. Jenny Smith 
Director/Teacher  

  



 

Host families are urgently needed for the following students:  
12th grade girl from South Korea.  Interests include math team and 
band.  
12th grade girl from Vietnam.  Interests include playing piano, 
painting, and swimming.  
11th grade boy from Switzerland.  Interests include aviation, church youth group, 
skiing.  
10th grade boy from Spain.  Interests 3D Printing, loves to play soccer, and  
family activities. Career goal is to be an Engineer.  
Please contact Kris Schumacher ASAP if you would like more information on hosting.  
Cell: 920-680-0911  (May text or Call)  
Email: schumacherk@newlhs.com  

mailto:schumacherk@newlhs.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
1 Bradley      

  Brennenstuh 
 Adalynn Welter 
2 Dale Piontek 
 Sarah Stajkowski 
3 Steven Lemke 
 David McKeag 
 Lauren Prokes 
4 Amanda Athey 
 Nancy Behnke 
 David Butterbrodt 
 Mackenzie Carr 
 Erica Errer 
 Debbie Levis 
 Miles Matushak 
 Carter Selner 
5 Kenneth Fineout 
 Jason Koldeway 
 Doug Mongin 
 Patrick Nissen 
 Sue Schuettpelz 
6 Joyce Bauer 
 Janet Peters 
 Dale Raby 
 Grace Schneider 

7 Jacqueline Mielke 
8 Jessica Genske 
 Timothy Wilmet 
10 Ian Edwards 
 Brittany Sleeter- 
 VanGruensven 
11  Edith Barth 
  Patricia Destree 
   Harvey Resch 
  Dawn Watry 
 John Zellner 
12 Jill Bukowski 
13 Wade Anderson 
 Todd Jaeger 
 Natalie Mattson 
 Larry Volz 
14  Vern Tamura 
15  Ashley Koepke 
 Melissa Nissen 
16 Dominic Bergelin-
 Chang 
 Pat Falkenhagen 
 Ashley Zellner 
17 Nadine Boersma 
 Keith Sickler 
18     John Badtke 
  James Boeck 
19 Sharon Bauer 
 Charles Ristow 
 Colin Smith 

20 Carol Krieser 
 Madlyn Kussow 
 Eliza Prokes 
 Blake Selner 
 Margaret Suomi 
21  Adam Davie 
22 Benjamin Helpap 
 Irene Zittlow 
23 Eileen Engel 
 Lil LaRue 
 Doug Schuettpelz 
24  Arlene Doepke 
25 Sophie Cherney 
 Kaitlynn Francois 
 Mason King 
 Carol Meck 
         Jane Molzahn 
26 Lisa Ott 
 Patrick Smith 
 Peter Voss 
27   Nadine Barkow 
 William Lueskow 
  Braydon Maney 
28  Kenna Nguyen 
29  Henry Buyarski 
  Brett Foth 
  Matthew Omdahl 
  Grant Tritabaugh 
30  Stefanie Enderby 
31  Sophia Barlament   

1 Adam & Jennifer Davie 
5 Keith & Jenifer Delebreau 
6 Kevin & Jill Callahan 
7 Darrell & Sharon Eggert 
 Joshua & Erica Errer 
9 Joel & Kathy Cornell 
10 Brian & Jennell Brzinski 
 Michael & Patricia Zeamer 
14 Mark & Caitlyn Guth 
 Ken & Barb Whitford 
16 Dr. Timothy & Debbie Freeman 
18 Tay & Jennifer Dryer 
19 Doug & Amanda Fabry 
 Robert & Mandy Mueller 
 Perry & Debbie Welnetz 
21 John & Sandra Badtke 

 Paul & Jackie Edlebeck 
22 Josh & Kerry Pearce 
25 Roger & Eileen Engel 
 Steve & Vashni Seitzer 
 Chris & Jodie Suomi  
26 Steve & Alessandra Gatewood 
29 Aaron & Nicole Selner 
30 Paul & Mary Barkow 
 Richard & Kayann Kocian 
 Rick & Jean Zimmerman 
31 Jeff & Daun Baneck 
 Dave & Jill Bukowski 

Wedding blessings: 
9/9— Samantha Nelson & Douglas Hanna 
9/24—Victoria Costa & Christian Omdahl 



 

1. Heather Carr 
2 Victor Van Remortel 
3 Wendy Foth 
4 Aubrey Butterbrodt 
 Kathryn Fineout 
 Alessandra Gatewood 
 Carmen Polomis 
5 Kelly Bagneski 
 Alyssa Ebbinger 
 Dick Rupiper 
6 Angela Austin 
 Garrett Foth 
7 Jennifer Davie 
 Andrew Heiser 
 Tracy Kupsh 
8 Phillip Cornell 
 Ron Rosin 
 Victoria Watzka 
9 Stan DeMoulin 
 Ann Grygleski 
10 Robert Neufeld 
 Nathan Volz 
 Abigail Yakel 
11Morgan Hansen 
 Lucas Raby 
13 Linda Brennenstuhl 
 Jennifer Hawley 
 Kelly Walch 
 Caleb Wilke 

14 James Anderson 
 Carol Riebe 
15 Autumn Brzinski 
 Jen Hirthe 
 Phillis Rhoads 
 Allison Wettstein 
16 Miranda Wendt 
17 Greg Carr 
 Alex Drabes 
18 Ron Korb 
 Karen Smith 
 Alaina Thompson 
19 Linde Lemerond 
 Brielle Schoonover-
 Blackmon 
 Kara Wilke 
20 Luke Cravillion 
 Nancy Jaro 
 Forge Plath 
21 Amanda Barnes 
     Birgit Harms 
 Aisha Hohn 
22 Paul Barlament 
 Joel Cornell 
 Glenn Hoppe 
 Chandler Maney 
 Martin Nimmer 
 Emily Ott 
 

23 Neil Destree 
 Debbie Huntington 
 Whitney Liethen 
24Timothy Kinne 
 Sandy Stirdivant  
 Sarah Syndergaar 
 Brooklyn 
 VanGruensven 
25 Donna Koehler 
 Nancy Terry 
26 Brett Patzke 
27 Molly Brzinksi 
28 Nora Polomis 
 Hank Resch 
29 Mary Adrians 
 Darrell Eggert 
 Laura Tripp 
 Rick Zimmerman 
30 Ezekiel Athey  
 Ray Borchert 
 Erin Cravillion 
 Paula LaPlante 
 Matthew Uffenbeck 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 Robin & Al Petasek 
 Dick & Kathy Rupiper 
2 Gary & Nancy Jaro 
 Craig & Heather Klug 
4 Adam & Emily Abegglen 
7 Rick & Marilyn Toninato 
8 Larry & Barbara Erickson 
9 Andre & Erica Larsen 
 Louisa & Larry Schauer 
10 Alex & Matilyn Smolik 
 Christopher & Jackie VanDeHey 
12 Dave & Wendy Marach 
 Dale & Lois Piontek 
 Dan & Karen Smet 

13 Matt & Molly Krueger 
 Joy & Douglas Martin 
15 Chad & Angie Smet 
16 Ken & Barb Jahnke 
17 James & Janet Peters 
 Alexander & Emily VanEss 
19 Joe & Amy Brozek 
21 Curtis & Wendy Foth 
 Ashley & Michael Tomaso 
22 Cullan & Hannah Smet 
23 Mike & Linda Brennenstuhl 
 Randall & Nicole Gretzinger 
 Patrick & Melissa Nissen 
 Eric & Jennifer Watson 
24 Matthew & SueAnn Omdahl 
 William & Karen Smith 
 Sean & Neesa LaRue 
26 Andrew & Sue Mansfield 
28 Scott & Cassie Bushkie 
 Stan & Mary DeMoulin 
30 Tom & Jennifer Thompson 



 The book group took a break for the summer 
and we will begin meeting regularly again in the 
fall. The first meeting is on Wednesday, Septem-

ber 6 at 6:30 PM. The book to be discussed is 
“An Echo in the Darkness” by Francine Rivers. 

This is the second book in the author’s Mark of 
the Lion Christian historical fiction series.  

We will read and discuss the third book in the series,  
“As Sure as the Dawn” at our June, 2024 meeting. 

Questions?- Contact Jolene Cheslock – jacheslock@hotmail.com 

Tuesday, September 12, 2023 

12:30 pm—5:30 pm 

On Sunday, September 17, our Faith Family  
Potlucks will be back! Bring your favorite hot 
dish, dessert, or side dish and join on the 3rd 

Sunday of the month for our Faith Family Potluck!  
 

No sign-up required...just bring your favorite  
potluck dish to share.  

Potlucks resume Sunday, 9/17, 11:30 am 

Do you remember in March when we 
talked about different areas that you 
can be involved at Faith?  

Now is the time to look back at the Consecrated Stewards cards to remember 
which areas fit best with your interests and talents. If you would like to learn 
more about any of the MANY different areas to volunteer at Faith, please con-
tact the Church Office to point you in the right direction. 



 

2023 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD—$337,457.61 

(as of August 7, 2023) 

Give Online 
Online giving is a very simple and  

effective way to support Faith Lutheran 
Church. It is available through our  

website (flcgb.com) and click this button on 
the home page. If you have any  

questions, please email flcgb.donate@gmail.com  

SCRIP REBATES: 

$3,934.24 
(as of August 8, 2023) 

Thank you to everyone who gave during Dollar $unday 

on July 30! With your help, Faith was able to raise $361.00 
to go toward the LCMS—Ministry to the Armed Forces. 

mailto:flcgb.donate@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving

